
P r i n c i p a l ’ s  M e s s a g e  

N e w s l e t t e r  

            T e r m  4  W e e k  5  Thursday, 4 November 2021  

principal@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au 

  53 Macedon St  

  Sunbury  3429 

9740 7344 

School Address 

Dear Parents, 

How fabulous to have everyone back at school this week. The sound of laughter and learning 
have been permeating the rooms and grounds and it has been delightful to be able to see the 
smiling faces enter the gates each morning. 

One of the things we have noticed as the children returned last year and again this year after 
lockdown is some difficulty with resilience. This is to be expected after months at home not 
having to manage as many social issues and having less time restrictions and even boundaries 
in some instances. As a result, we have decided to take part in “The Resilience Project” in 
2022. You may have read the book by Hugh Van Cuylenburg. If you haven’t, I highly recom-
mend you find a copy. Hugh also has a new book out at the end of this month. 

Being part of the Resilience Project will help teachers, students and parents as there is content 
for all groups. I will share these with you in the new year. The main focus is what they called 
GEM – gratitude, empathy and mindfulness. The mental health statistics in Australia are con-
fronting and the mission is to teach positive mental health strategies to help people become 
happier and more resilient.  

We are currently looking at staffing and class structures for next year. Just a reminder to 
please let me know if your child is not returning to OLMC in 2022. It is also worth noting that 
there will be a number of staffing changes with regard to who is teaching which year level. It is 
important for primary teachers to experience all year levels and to work across different 
teams. 

 

While we are unable to offer remote learning for children whose parents choose to keep them 
at home, we have prepared packs so they are ready to go if a family or class are forced into 
isolation. These will either be sent home with the child or delivered to your house by one of 
our staff and left in your letterbox. There will be enough maths, literacy and RE for about a 
week and if isolation continues, the packs will be updated. The work will mostly be revision and 
your child’s teacher will send out the spelling words via Seesaw. Please ensure you do what is 
best for your own family. The children need only complete the work that can be managed.  

 

Happy birthday to the following children who have a birthday this week. I hope your day is 
filled with happiness and excitement: 

Adam Minawieh  Jayden Paoly 

Jonah Crook  Zac Paoly 

Charlotte Graham  Emily Vasey  

Ellana Qoriniyasi 

Zoey Armstead 



 

 

N e w s l e t t e r  

            T e r m  4  W e e k  2    Thursday, 4 November 2021  

 

 

School Absences :   absent@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au 

Assembly will be held next Monday at 9am via Google Meet. I will send out the link on Monday morn-
ing. This will be in place until further notice.  As you can imagine the calendar for the remainder of the 
year is filling up quickly. Still no news on what we will be able to do for Graduation as yet. Here are 
some important dates to remember: 

 

10th November – Prep Orientation session 1 – 9:30-10:30 

11th November – Year 4 parent information session for year 5/6 lap top program – 7pm (Google 
Meet) 

15th November – Information session for 2022 prep parents - 7pm (Google Meet) 

16th November – First Eucharist Masses – 5pm and 6:30pm 

18th November – Prep Orientation session 2 – 9:30-10:30 

2nd December – Prep Orientation session 3 – 9:30-10:30 

13th December – Prep Orientation session 4 and whole school orientation 12pm – 1pm 

13th December – Year 6 Graduation – to be confirmed 

15th December – Students finish at 1pm 

 

The Catholic Church celebrated All Souls’ Day on the 1st November and All Saints’ Day on the 2nd No-
vember. On All Saints' Day there's a call to live as saints, to remind us how we're supposed to live. On 
All Souls' Day, we're talking about all souls and asking God's mercy for them. Many in our OLMC com-
munity have lost loved ones this year and we take this opportunity to pray for these families and the 
souls of those who have been lost to us. 

 

This Sunday we celebrate the 32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time: 

Gospel 
Mark 12:38–44 

This poor widow has put in more than all. 

Reflection: Jesus proclaims that the woman who put in two small copper coins had given more than all 
the rich people. In a very real way, it is a summary of the whole Gospel, for God looks at the heart and 
its readiness to give generously. Do I measure my worth by my external success, or am I free to look at 
my heart and be ready to be generous even in my poverty? I ask God to help me look at myself and at 
others as he looks at us. 

God bless and take care, 

Julie 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

Literacy News 

 

Dear parents and caregivers  

Just to bring you up to date with Scholastic: 

There is an issue 8 on the Loop.  You can have this order delivered to your home for an 
extra $7.50.  This looks like it will be the last order for the year, as the closing date is 8th 
December. 

However I would be careful of ordering anything at the present, as the postal service is 
very much overwhelmed and I would hate you to order something for your child's Christ-
mas and it not arrive in time.   

We have recently got a  subscription to Story Box Library for our students, which you can 
use at home.  Hundreds of beautiful picture books read by actors and authors. 

Story Box Library 

https://storyboxlibrary.com.au/login 

User name: OLMCSunbury 

Viewer Password:OLMC#2021 

As the children are on screens a lot of the time at the moment, you may wish to use this 
as a treat or  use it more often when we return to school. 

I also want to thank all the wonderful parents who are working in partnership with us to 
teach the children.  I would like to acknowledge that it has been a difficult and long time 
but we will get there, if we all work together.   

Take care and stay safe, we are all just waiting to see our beautiful children again. 

Cheers Evelyn 



 

 

School Uniform News 

School Hats ($10) & Bottle Green socks ($5) are available for sale from the school office. 

Correct money appreciated please. Cash only. 

A reminder to label all school uniform items especially jumpers & rugby tops and food/drink containers 

with your child’s name. This will help stop the vast amounts of these items that end up in lost property. 

 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Term 4:       4th October—Wed 15th December— Students finish at 1.00pm 



 

 

 

OLMC RECYCLING CENTRE 
PENS TEXTAS AND WHITE OUT PRODUCTS, USED BATTERIES, 
PLASTIC BREAD TAGS AND ORAL PRODUCT PACKAGING CAN ALL 
BE RECYCLED AT OLMC.   

We are actively recycling a  number of products to reduce the impact on our planet.  
Please continue to send your recyclable items to the School Office. 

The boxes are located in the School Office Foyer 

THE WONDER BREAD RECYCLING PROGRAM HAS NOW ENDED 

BUT PLEASE CONTINUE TO RECYCLE ALL SOFT PLASTIC,           

INCLUDING BREAD BAGS BY COLLECTING THEM AND PUTTING 

THEM IN THE REDCYCLE BIN AT COLES AND WOOLWORTHS      

SUPERMARKETS.  LOCATED NEAR THE CHECKOUT. 

 



 

 



 

 


